May General Membership Meeting
Memorial Day, 27 May 2019

· President Linda Ruff called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM.

· Board members present were: President, Linda Ruff; Vice-President, John Zimmerman; Secretary, Libby Hall; Membership, Jennifer Colon; Maintenance, Beau Rennert; Dive, Sarah Wolfe; Tennis, Julie Schuck    

· Linda made opening remarks.  She spoke about the new Senior membership category.  As a trial this year, we allowed some seniors to pay their dues by reducing their CIF bond.

We have no official Shark Shack board member this year.  Kim Schwender has graciously been assisting in getting everything set up for the beginning of the year.  We have hired four employees to staff the Shark Shack during core hours. We would love for members to volunteer so we can be open more.

· John gave a description of his job as Vice President.  He is a liaison with the lifeguards.  He asks that if parents have a problem that is not an imminent safety issue to please come to him first, not the lifeguard sitting on the stand.  If John is not available, please contact any other board member.

John also commented on our need for people to volunteer.  He believes that each of us should do something for our community.  The pool is one of many worthy places to volunteer.  If you are not already volunteering somewhere else, please consider the pool as we are not working with a full board and will have a number of positions to vote on at our Fall Membership Meeting: Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, Communications, Maintenance, Membership, Concessions, Dive, and Tennis.  He encouraged the use of committees to fill these jobs.  With the board he is investigating the possibility of allowing associate members to serve on the board.

· Libby gave an overview of her job as Secretary and suggested that it would be a good chance for someone to get involved in the pool.  She also asked members to read the pool rules and said she was not afraid to be the bad guy and speak to people and gently correct them when rules are violated.

· Linda read a financial statement from our treasurer who could not be at this meeting.  We currently have $2150 in the Shark Shack fund. We currently have 350 memberships and 136 Associate Memberships.

· Jennifer asked for volunteers to help with Membership. Places where volunteers could help include e-mailing, phone numbers, signs.  She would like to see Associate Members on the board.  She said when she left home today she had processed 365 members.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Julie reported that the lock to the tennis courts has been changed.  If you need to exchange a key, you can contact her or check at the guard desk. Our Spring program of children's tennis lessons is currently held on Friday afternoons. There will also be a fall program after the pool closes. The summer program will consist of six weeks of lessons beginning 17 June.  Players can sign up for all 6 weeks or by individual week.  The club also supports a Junior’s team for players ages 10-18.


· Sarah said she now has 17 on the Dive Team.  A Dive only membership is available for youth from clubs that do not have a dive team.  There will be Try Dive on Wednesday and Thursday.  Thursday night is a Dive Team fundraiser of Brats and Dogs from 5-7 PM

· Christie could not come but sent a report.  Ann Baird is working with Christie on swim team. Shelly Rapik is working with Mini-Sharks and will be handling communications and administration of that program.  Our new coach is Connor McLaren who has NVSL experience. Stephanie Chewning and Megan McEvoy will be assistant coaches.  There will be some floaters who will come in between now and when school is out to help with practices.  Swim meets are considered special events so we are not bound by the pool capacity figures.  Kim Spina is our evening mini-sharks coordinator/head coach and Sean Carley is the morning coordinator.  This year we have a new online registration, which streamlines payment system and builds functionality into our communications.  We now have ‘one stop” electronic environment for everything including swim registration, volunteer sign-ups, and meet sign-ups.  There will also be a printed directory for each swim family as part of the swim team membership. Christie thanked Jenny Couser for organizing that effort. Christie has a parent meeting scheduled for Thursday evening from 6:45 to 7:30.  She has 8 swim caps left.  She wants to thank all the volunteers and returning families who have helped this year.  She reminded families that it takes a huge village of deck and support positions to run a single meet.  Volunteering builds community between families.  Finally, Christie thanked the pool Board for countless hours put in with memberships. communications, and operations because of a love for the pool. This club has tremendous support from the Board for its teams, which enables us to have a wonderful swim program.

· Beau thanked all the volunteers who did the bulk of the work cleaning and setting up for this season.  He asked that if members rearrange the furniture they put things back where they found them when they leave because this is not the guards’ job.

· There was a drawing for $10 gift cards from the names of people who had volunteered for the workday last fall or this spring.  Winners were Bryan Mayes, Trip Schulke, Kyle Murdock, Tessa Schulke, Abigail Smith, Kevin Burgett, and Grace Slovensky.

· There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 5:57 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Libby Hall
Secretary
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